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COMMUNITY

GRABER CONCRETE

4600 Burris Road, Carlisle, KY 40311

(859)405-5615

Walls, floors, basements, etc.

ALL YOUR 
CONCRETE 

NEEDS!
4ft, 8ft, 9ft forms

FREE ESTIMATES

Form Rentals
Wire Tie Rebar

Drains, 
Anchor Bolts

• 28 Ga. Metal Roofing
• #1 & Premium Lumber 

• Doors & Windows Available 
• Hardware

Your Post & Steel Frame Construction Specialist

Call for a FREE Quote
1-877-845-8408

5756 Wallingford Rd., Flemingsburg, KY

Pole Barns, Garages, 
Horse Barns, Metal 

Roofs

DELIVERY 
AVAILABLE

Members of the Nicholas 
County Fiscal Court, along 
with Judge-Executive Steve 
Hamilton and County At-
torney Dawn Letcher, met 
on Friday, June 13, 2025, at 
9:00am, at the courthouse, 
for their regularly scheduled 
monthly meeting, which was 
broadcast live on the Carlisle 
Mercury Facebook page.

Judge-Exec. Hamilton 
called the meeting to order 
with a prayer from Mrs. 
Letcher, the Pledge of Alle-
giance, roll call with all mag-
istrates present, approval of 
the minutes from the previ-
ous meeting held in April, 
and acknowledgment that 
the monthly departmental 
reports had been received.

The court welcomed new 
EMS Director Steve Asbury, 
who introduced himself.  Mr. 
Asbury comes to Nicholas 
County will a lot of experi-
ence, and lots of plans for 
Nicholas County EMS.  He 
mentioned that the service 
had a total of 58 runs last 
month, would turn in more 
detailed reports in the fu-
ture, and that he would be 
appealing the fine the EMS 
service had received during 
their last inspection.

Judge-Exec. Steve Hamil-
ton and Emergency Manage-
ment Director Doug French 
spoke to the court about their 
recent meetings with FEMA, 
regarding the three recent 
weather events that affected 
Nicholas County.  Judge-Ex-
ec. Hamilton said that it is a 
“long process,” and that there 
were three road slips during 
one of the events, two on Mt. 
Zion and one on Jerdan.

The court approved the 
monthly bills, with additions; 
and discussed the Brunner 
subdivision plat, containing 
8 lots which range from ap-
proximately 7 to 86+ acres, 
located on Abner’s Mill and 
Buchanan.  More details re-
garding the subdivision plat 
will be further discussed and 
possibly approved at next 
month’s meeting.

The court approved sev-
eral Mather’s Fund requests, 
including 6 requests from 
4-H to attend the state team 
conference, at $250.00 each; 
6 requests from FBLA to 
attend the national compe-
tition in Anaheim, Ca., at 
$250.00 each; 3 requests 
from FCCLA to attend the 
national competition in Or-
lando, Fl., at $250.00 each; 
and 15 requests for NCHS 
band marching fee member-
ship, at $100.00 each.  These 
dollar amounts are the same 
that were awarded the previ-
ous year.

The court accepted the 
resignation of David Sparks 
from the Water Board, and 
approved the appointment of 
Justin Massey as Mr. Sparks’ 
replacement.

The court discussed the 
Flex Road Funds, approved 
Judge-Exec. Hamilton’s rec-
ommendation to repair Col-
lier Road.  The judge spoke 
about how difficult it is to 
get blacktop money, and that 
it takes a lot of phone calls, 
paperwork, and working 
with legislators to get money 
approved.  He did mention 
that a MOA (Memorandum 
of Agreement) for repairs to 
Locust Grove would be forth-
coming, and that the county 

has a total of 164 miles of 
roadways, at an approximate 
cost of $130,000.00 per mile, 
to blacktop.

The court approved a 
2-year contract with HMC 
for HVAC maintenance at 
the Judicial Center, at a cost 
of $13,160.00, which is paid 
quarterly.

The court approved the 
Nicholas County EMS job 
description, with adjust-
ments, for Mr. Steve Asbury, 
EMT / Director of the EMS, 
which includes executing the 
plans and goals of the Nicho-
las County Fiscal Court, and 
much, much more.

The court approved the 
reappointment of Mitch Har-
mon to the Nicholas County 
Fire Protection District 
Board, for a 3-year term.

The court discussed health 
insurance premium rates, 
and the rising costs, but 
tabled that discussion, until 
after closed session.

The court approved the 
use of the courthouse yard 
for Dick and Brandon Gar-
rett, for a monthly summer 
car show, on June 21st, July 
19th, August 16th, Septem-
ber 20th, and October 18th.  
Judge-Exec. Hamilton reiter-
ated that these dates would 
not interfere with other 
events held on the court-
house lawn.

The court approved a mo-
tion to allow the Treasurer to 
transfer cost allocation funds 
between the road and gen-
eral funds, as needed in FY 
25-26; approved the appro-
priation transfers; approved 
the Treasurer to make ap-
propriation transfers as 

needed, until June 30, 2025; 
approved the 2nd reading of 
a budget amendment, with 
no changes; approved the 
2nd reading of the budget, 
with no changes; approved 
the Treasurer’s transfers; 
approved the Treasurer’s re-
port; and acknowledged and 
approved the 2024 tax settle-
ment for the Nicholas Coun-
ty Sheriff’s Department.

Judge-Exec. Steve Hamil-
ton reports to the court that 
the first round of mowing 
has been completed, with 
assistance, and the second 
round of mowing is begin-
ning.  He also said that new 
EMS radios have been or-
dered from Southern Com-
munication.  He gave some 
updates about the nursing 
home, and that the building 
has been inspected, and that 
the facility has had surprise 
2-week inspections, and that 
the facility is waiting to be 
supplied a number regard-
ing Medicaid / Medicare, 
and that it could possibly 
take 8 months to receive that 
number, but that calls were 
being made to speed up the 
process.  He also spoke about 
getting the driveway to the 
nursing home repaved and 
mentioned that he had re-
ceived a “very generous and 
greatly appreciated” dona-
tion of $8,700.00, for the com-
munity.

The judge welcomed Perry 
Harrison, of Harrison Har-
vesting who attended the 
meeting, and Mr. Harrison 
gave some updates to his 
facility and mentioned that 
everything is going well, and 
they recently have added 

pork.  He said that his facili-
ty has a staff of approximate-
ly 40 to 45 employees, and 
that most of them were local 
residents.  He and the judge 
also spoke about traffic at 
his facility and Law Estates, 
which is across the road.

The judge spoke about the 
upcoming Blackberry Festi-
val and mentioned that the 
Bourbon-Nicholas EDA has 
been awarded $3.4 million 
from KPDI, in regards to the 
industrial park.

Before going into closed 
session, the court approved to 
open bids for the slips located 
on Mt. Zion and Jerdan; and 
approved to authorize the 
MOA and accept the bid for 
repairs to Locust Grove.

The meeting then went 
into closed session, and re-
sumed some time later, with 
no action taken while in 
closed session.

When the meeting re-
sumed the court approved 
salary increases for the Road 
Dept. Foreman, the Road 
Dept. Assistant Foreman, 
Road Dept. employees, the 
Administrative Secretary, 
the Treasurer, the Animal 
Control Officer (by a vote of 
5-1), the Emergency Man-
agement Director (by a vote 
of 4-2), EMS paramedics, the 
EMS Deputy Director, and 
the EMS EMT’s (A’s and B’s).

Before adjournment, the 
court discussed Health In-
surance rate premiums, and 
approved to pay 85%, which 
is approximately $34.00 of 
the cost.

Road Dept. Supervisor 
Pat Dunn thanked everyone 
that helped out during the 
heavy rains that the county 
received last Saturday night 
/ early Sunday morning.

The meeting was subse-
quently adjourned.

Top to bottom, left to right: Magistrates Matt Hughes and Tommy 
Crawford... County Attorney Dawn Letcher and Magistrate Ross 
Haney... Nicholas County Sheriff Jeff Sidles, Nicholas County 
Judge-Executive Steve Hamilton, Magistrate Rodney Matthews, 
EMS Director Steve Asbury, Magistrate Kenny Holbrook, and 
Emergency Management Director and Nicholas County Fire Chief 
Doug French.
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